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1.  All faculty under contract for the entire academic year shall be eligible for an equal share of the professional travel funds budgeted to the department.  Tenured or tenure-track faculty members on Professional Development Leave are considered eligible.  Part-time faculty on semester by semester contracts shall be eligible for a portion of the travel funds budgeted to the department.  That portion shall be determined by the department chair on a case by case basis -- with funds for each adjunct faculty member not to exceed 5% of the total travel funds budgeted to the department.

2.  The travel funds budgeted to the department shall be allocated to those eligible faculty members who request funding to attend a discipline-related or teaching-related conference or workshop, to attend a meeting of a discipline-related professional organization in which the faculty member is an officer, or to travel for site-specific research projects.

3.  If a faculty member who originally requested funds for professional travel subsequently cancels travel plans or fails to meet the requirements for reimbursement, the funds which become available may be reallocated.  Upon notice of the cancellation, the department chairperson will survey all eligible faculty regarding plans for professional travel during the remainder of that fiscal year.  Persons presenting papers at discipline-related conferences will be given priority for receiving the reallocated funds.

4.  If an eligible faculty member plans to attend a discipline-related or teaching-related conference early in the next fiscal year before the academic year has begun or before travel budgets have been allocated to departments, that person must still follow the university guidelines for submitting his or her travel request.  When the department’s travel budget has been allocated, the faculty member will be reimbursed the allotted amount out of his or her share of the travel budget.  If no travel budget is allocated to the department for that fiscal year, due to fiscal exigency or other circumstances, the faculty member will receive no reimbursement for expenses already incurred.

5.  To be eligible for reimbursement, the faculty member must submit a completed request for travel form to Cheryl Myers at least three weeks prior to the intended departure date and must submit the required receipts and other documentation to the department secretary within 30 days upon return to the university.  If a faculty member fails to submit receipts within this 30 day period, funds allocated for that trip will be disencumbered and the funds will be reallocated as per guideline #3.  
6.  Only travel expenditures that conform to state travel regulations will qualify for                   reimbursement.

